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Dear parents and carers, 
 
As we conclude our carnivals for the year, I have been so impressed by the community support. We had many parents and community 
members attend both the short distance running, long-distance running the jumps and throws events. We also had many parents 
attend the presentation in which we awarded champion boy and girl to each year level. Thank you to all of our parents for your 
positive reaction and support. Thank you to Mr McGeever and the PE Committee, who organised these events for our school. Next 
year, we will be hosting the interschool athletics carnival, and so it is essential that we begin our planning so that it is a tremendous 
success. 
Thank you also to Ms Andi Hancock and the P&C for coordinating the sausage sizzle and for undertaking some fundraising. The P&C 
raised about $400, which was donated to the school. Thank you also to the parents who came along and assisted with the sausage 
sizzle. Ms Sharon Gillett, Mrs Lung Hre ,Miss Cooper and our staff members Mrs Clough and Mr David Ward, our chaplain. 
 

MICROSOFT TRANSFORMATIONAL SCHOOLS- 
As our vision is ‘Preparing our students for tomorrow’, we need to support our students with literacy, numeracy and social skills. Still, 
we also need to ensure that they learn how to access technology to support lifelong learning. Our school has commenced a trial of the 
‘Microsoft Transformational Schools’ project. We have streamlined all our computers/notebooks so that we are consolidating the 
Microsoft platform. This decision ensures that there is consistency and consolidation in all classrooms from K to Year 6. We will be 
exploring the Office suite of software and using this to support student learning in a variety of ways. Some of our teachers have 
participated in professional learning, and they will be sharing their skills with other staff. We are very excited about this opportunity. 
Along with our new interactive whiteboards, increasing the number of iPads and improving the efficiency of our notebooks, we are 
well placed to support our students with learning new technological skills and enhancing their learning for the future. 
 
YEAR 6 VISIT TO DIANELLA SECONDARY COLLEGE  
Thank you to Ms Young and Mr McGeever for taking our Year 5/6 students Dianella Secondary College to participate in the 2020 Sports 
Spectacular in basketball and soccer. Our students participated with other schools and performed admirably. Not only did the students 
have lots of fun, but they have begun to interact with the high school staff and start the process of becoming comfortable in a high 
school environment. This process will make sure that their transition to high school is smooth and successful. 
 
TEACHER/PARENT INTERVIEWS  
I would like to sincerely thank all of our parents and carers who participated in the teacher/parent interviews. This event is a crucial 
part of our reporting requirements. It is essential that parent have an understanding of the strengths and areas of improvement of 
their children so that we can create a team approach in supporting them with their learning. I will be sending out a survey via TEXT 
message so that you can provide us with some feedback on how we can improve the process for next year. 
 
HOLIDAYS 
As we come to the end of another term in a quickly vanishing year, I would like to sincerely thank our parents and teachers for a 
wonderfully collaborative effort in supporting our students with their learning. It has been a busy yet fruitful term with wonderful 
achievements. I hope everyone has a happy and safe holiday and I look forward to seeing everyone again next term. 
 
 
Thank you 
 
 
Paul Biemmi 
Principal 
 
 

 



Pre Primary -  Mrs Wallace 

Minann Mohamed, Shing Liang Kee, Jusuf Omeragic 

Year 1 Room 1 -  Mrs Bradstreet 

Abdillahi Abdillahi, Rakan Salmani 

Year 1 Room 2 -  Mrs Warr /Mr Plummer 

Myat Phu Htun & Kieran Quiroz 

Year 2 Room 5 -  Ms Dunstan/Mr McGeever 

Sahana Khan, Jessie Nguyen &  
Eh T’Gar Eh T’ Gar Gaw 

Year 2/3 Room 8 -  Mrs Fairhead/Ms Van Dyken 

Abdulasis Abdulasis, Violet Miller & Nasteeho Nasir 

Year 3 Room 9 -  Mr Cumming 

Noah Gahan & Sean Sariago 

Year 4 /5 Room 16 -  Mrs Reza Zadeh/ 

Mr McGeever 

Nile Mohamed Kheir & Doh Doh Htoo 

Years 4/5 Room 17 -  Ms Walters 

Ameer Al Zeidan ,Ramy Adam & Nabiil Hassan Nasir 

Years 6 Room 18 -  Ms Young 

Amelia Camden, Felicity McKenna & Charles Rashidi 

LOTE– Ms Salame 

Ellie Hayden & Jedd Hall 

CANTEEN - Mrs Trichet 

Latrell Bin Toet 

Great work everyone 

ASSEMBLY NEWS 

These assembly items were presented by the students from Rooms 9 & 16. 
Room 9 item was about the classic fable by Aesop ‘The Fox and the Raven’ . Students retold the 
story orally using gestures to remember the story off by heart.  
Room 16 presented an item using Talk for writing. The students created and signed their version of 

the Auslan Alphabet. 



 

 
 

  IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 

SEPTEMBER  

Fri 25 END TERM 3 

OCTOBER  

Mon 12 Term 4– Students commence school 

Mon 19 Scitech Incursion 

Thur 22 Room 5 & Book week Assembly 

NOVEMBER  

Mon 9 School Development Day- 
no students 

Tue 10-Fri 13 NAIDOC WEEK 

Wed 11 2021 Kindy Parent meeting 11.00 am in 
the library  

Thur 12 2021 Kindy Transition 9.00pm-10.30pm 

Tue 17 Starting School Successfully workshop 
9.30am-11.30am 

Thur 19 Rooms 1 & 2 Assembly 2.00pm 

Fri 27 Cricket Incursion Years 3-6 

 

Positive Behaviour Support  News 

Many classes have reached their class goals of 200 and beyond!! 
Every time they make 200 points, the class can choose a reward!  
Class Points 
 
Kindy= has almost hit 1400 ( 7 class rewards!!) 
PP= has passed 1000 (5 class rewards) 
Room 1= has passed 1000 (5 class rewards) 
Room 2= has passed 400 (2 class rewards) 
Room 5= has passed 600 (3 class rewards) 
Room 8= has passed 400 (2 class rewards) 
Room 9= has passed 1000 (5 class rewards) 
Room 17= has almost hit 1600 (8 class rewards!!) 
Room 18= has passed 500 (2 class rewards) 
 

All factions have reached over 1000 POINTS and enjoyed their 
reward of extra play on Thursday afternoon.  
 

KINDY/PRE PRIMARY ENROLMENTS 
2021 
KINDERGARTEN- Children born between  
1st July 2016 to 30th June 2017. 

 
PRE PRIMARY- Children born between  
1st July 2015 to 30th June 2016. 

 
If your child is not yet enrolled, please visit the  
office with the following documentation- 
Childs Birth certificate/passport/Immi card,  
Up to date (AIR) Immunisation history statement  
and proof of residence. 
Further, if your child has a medical condition which 
we should know about, it is vital that you also pro-
vide us with the necessary information. 

DRYANDRA PLAYGROUP 

EVERY WEDNESDAY  

FROM 9.00am—11.00 am in Room 6 

Please remember to bring along a piece  

of fruit to share. 

If you need any details please contact our school 

office on 9345 6400 and we can answer  

any of your questions. 

We look forward to seeing a lot of young children 

from 0 to 3 years old 

Aussie of the month winner  
for September 

Lucy Da Luz from Room 9 



Out and about at Dryandra 

Faction Carnival Fun! 



Library Mrs Brown along with the students  

from Kindy are getting displays ready for Book week. 

Curious Creatures Wild Minds is this year’s theme. 

The Book week assembly will be held on  

Thursday 22 October along with students from  Room 5. 

Our generous families, 
staff and friends have 
given all these items to 
the Food Bank Food 
Drive.  
This will  be taken to 
Food Bank by Mr Ward . 
Thank you all very 
much.  
Mrs Clough 

A big thank you to Officeworks in Morley for sup-
porting our school with a $100 voucher to help 
run our ‘Girls Club’. This is a fantastic initiative by 
Mrs Reza Zadeh to support our students by organ-
ising little club type activities during lunch time. 
Thank you to Mrs Ingram, Mrs Clough and Mrs Di 
Brown for also assisting in this program. Thank 
you Mrs Reza Zadeh!  

Book Week theme this year ‘Curious Creatures Wild Minds’ 
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